
 
                                                          December 2, 2009 
                                         
 
   
 MR. ADAM KOPSTEIN        NVS-215dgl 
 MANAGER, AUTOMOTIVE SAFETY & COMPLIANCE    09V-463 
 VOLVO CARS OF NORTH AMERICA, LLC 
 1 VOLVO DRIVE    
 ROCKLEIGH NJ  07647           
 
Subject:   MISSING PANORAMIC ROOFS/FMVSS 201     
 
Dear MR. KOPSTEIN:  
 
This letter serves to acknowledge Volvo Cars of North America, LLC’s notification to 
the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) of a safety recall 
campaign which will be conducted pursuant to Federal law for the vehicles listed below.   
 
Please review the following information to ensure that it conforms to your records as this 
information is being made available to the public.  If the information does not agree with 
your records, please contact us immediately to discuss your concerns. 
 
Makes/Models/Model Years:  
VOLVO/XC60/2010  
 
NHTSA Campaign Number: 09V-463 
 
Mfg’s Report Date:  November 25, 2008 
 
Components:  STRUCTURE: BODY: ROOF AND PILLARS 
  
Potential Number of Units Affected:  4  



Summary: 
VOLVO IS RECALLING MODEL YEAR 2010 XC60 VEHICLES BUILT WITHOUT 
THE PANORAMIC ROOF AND DELIVERED TO PUERTO RICO FOR FAILING TO 
COMPLY WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF FEDERAL MOTOR VEHICLE SAFETY 
STANDARD NO. 201, “OCCUPANT PROTECTION IN INTERIOR IMPACT."   
 
Consequence: 
IN THE EVENT OF A CRASH THE FRONT SEAT OCCUPANTS MAY NOT HAVE 
PROPER PROTECTION. 
 
Remedy: 
THESE FOUR VEHICLES ARE IN THE POSSESSION OF DEALERS IN PUERTO 
RICO AND DEALERS WILL REPLACE THE HEADLINER IN THE VEHICLE 
PRIOR TO SALE.  
 
Notes: 
VOLVO RECALL NO. R217.  
 
The information in your defect report appears to satisfy the requirements of 49 CFR 
573.6. 
 
Under 49 U.S.C. § 30112(a), it is illegal for anyone, including a manufacturer, 
distributor, dealer, or retailer to sell an item of equipment or vehicle that fails to comply 
with all applicable Federal motor vehicle safety standards. 
 
As stated in Part 573.7, no owner notification letter will be issued since all 4 vehicles 
involved in this recall are in dealer inventory and will have the recall performed prior to 
sale. 
 
Your contact for this recall will be Delia Lopez who may be reached by phone at 202-
366-9525, or by email at Delia.lopez@dot.gov, or through the office email at 
RMD.ODI@dot.gov.  We look forward to working with you toward a successful 
completion of this recall campaign. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
George H. Person 
Chief, Recall Management Division 
Office of Defects Investigation 
Enforcement 
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